
September 8, 2021 
 
Licensing Assistance Team 
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region I 
475 Allendale Road 
King of Prussia, PA 19406-1415 
 
 
Subject:  License No.: 37-27891-02 - Termination Request 
 
To the Division of Nuclear Materials Safety, 
 
This letter is to accompany Form 314 submitted by System One to the NRC on 09/08/2021. System One would like 
to clarify that the official request to terminate RAM License No.: 37-27891-02 will necessitate no disposal or 
transfer of any licensed radioactive materials. System One currently possesses and operates all its sealed 
radiographic sources under Pennsylvania License No.: PA-1148. The company’s NRC RAM License was 
established for the purpose of supporting a high volume of industrial radiography in the state of West Virginia. The 
volume of radiographic work in this state no longer supports the continued maintenance of this license. Moving 
forward, System One intends to apply for reciprocity permissions with the NRC in order to support radiographic 
operations within its jurisdiction.  
 
We would like to express our gratitude to the Nuclear Regulatory Commission for its years of guidance and support 
in helping us to maintain our Radioactive Materials license and to strengthen our company’s radiation protection 
program.  
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact my office with any comments, questions, or concerns. 

Please send the license termination notice and any future communications to System One Holdings LLC, attention 
Mark Fenske, Executive Vice President, 210 Sixth Avenue, Suite 3100, Pittsburgh, PA 15222. 

 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Jerome E Mulligan 
Corporate Radiation Safety Officer, Quality Solutions 
System One Holdings LLC 
 
 
 
CC: Mark Fenske 
 Justin Inwood 
 Mark Leach 
 Lou Hass 
 


